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Colleagues--

We’re writing to welcome you to—and to start getting organized for--the Summer Institute on Making Sense of Change” here at Bryn Mawr. (There is a waiting list, so if your plans have changed and you won’t be participating, please be sure to contact Selene Platt at 610 526-5334, so that we can make your slot available to someone else.)

The Institute will begin on Monday, July 25th, and run from 9-4 five days a week for two weeks; we end after lunch on Friday, August 5th. Directions to campus, a campus map showing where we’re meeting (Room 20, in the basement of the Park Science Building) and the location of the parking lot you’ll be using are online at http://serendip.brynmawr.edu/local/suminst/bmcdirect.html.  Coffee and muffins will be available across the hall in Room 10 at 8 a.m. and we’ll provide lunch there from 12-1 p.m. each day.

During the Institute, we’ll be exploring together a variety of the ways scientists make sense of change, and working together to facilitate such explorations in K-12 classrooms. College faculty in physics, chemistry, psychology, biology, literature, geology and computer science will present hands-on activities and work with us on adapting these modules to the needs and interests of your students. We’ll be paying particular attention to computers and the web as valuable tools for both curriculum development and dissemination of information.

We’ve got a stimulating array of materials, as well as some very interesting college colleagues, for you to work with. But as you know, the success of the Institute will mostly reflect your engagement: your questions and ideas, what we collectively discover out of that diversity of experiences and perspectives, and the ways we find to convey those new understandings to others.  So come prepared to learn both by listening and by talking, by sharing among ourselves, with the broader educational community, even with the world at large.

Along those lines, here’s a pre-institute assignment.  Our first session is about “change on a BIG scale”: cosmology.  It will be led by Liz McCormack of the Bryn Mawr Physics Department, who asks that you spend a little time ahead of time reflecting on how you would describe the beginning of the universe to your class—or to your own children at a certain age. Before you arrive at Bryn Mawr, go to the online forum we’ve set up for the Institute @ http://serendip.brynmawr.edu/forum/viewforum.php?forum_id=349
and post your explanation there, in the form of a short paragraph. If this sort of technology use is new or perplexing to you, come a little early on the morning of July 25th; we’ll be glad to show you how to log on and enter a comment (which will then be available for the world to see—so we’ll also be thinking together about what it means to think out loud in public about big questions). That will give us a good starting place for our work, and provide some additional perspectives for others who visit the forum in the future.

We’re looking forward to working together this summer and hope you are as well.  See you here soon.

Anne Dalke (Department of English)

Wil Franklin (Department of Biology)


